
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Meeting Title: TANC Meeting  

Meeting Date/Time: September 15, 2022 at 6:30, Pride Park 

Attendees  
In Person: Emily Djabi, Alicia Cardoza Regalado, Rickey Whatley, Mack A. (?), Dr. Yvonne Kirk, Kate Voss, 
H. Farrow, Edgar Guardarrama, Jennifer Guardarama, Councilor Jason Larrison, Josiah Johnson, Sabrina 
Phillips, Ralph Adams, Minister Teresa Sutton, Kaytlaw Thorne, Alesha Holder, Wanda Tyler, Lilian 
Thompson, Joan Penner, Khalil-Ullah Al Muchaymin, Charles Moore, Ana Tovar, Terrence Cummings, 
Brenda McAtee, Andrew Hayenga, Chalondias Smith, Andrew Merkley, Tom Jackson, Mark, Jude Odell, 
Representatives from IMPD, OPHS, and Eskenazi were also present.  

Via Zoom: Dave McMath, Pastor Bacon, Ike McCoy, Roxanne Whitley, Alfarena McGinty, Angela Spade, 
Colonel Martin, unknown phone number, Kelli Mirgeaux, Carlie Turner 

FB Live: Breakout sessions were not streams live. As of 9/19/2022 there are 25 views.  

Agenda Topic:  Notes:  Action Items (What, who, timeline, 
etc.):  

Welcome Introductions for in person and Zoom 
attendees occurred before breakout groups.  

 

Alicia Cardoza 
Regalado, 
Mayor’s 
Neighborhood 
Advocate 

• Mayor Joe Hogsett, Partners Highlight 
Budget for Clinician-Led Response Pilot 
Program. $2 million included in proposed 
2023 budget for mental health response 
team. 

• Indy DPW Announces Wrap Up of Strip 
Patching for the Season. INDIANAPOLIS – 
The Indianapolis Department of Public 
Works (DPW) announced today the 
completion of strip-patching operations 
for the 2022 season.  

• Mayor Joe Hogsett joined City-County 
Council President Vop Osili and residents 
of the Riverside neighborhood to 
highlight passage of Proposal No. 310, 
which allocates funding for property tax 
relief for Marion County homeowners. 
The proposal was approved unanimously 
by the full City-County Council on 
Monday night.  

• Homesteads with an assessed value of 
$250,000 or less will receive a $150 
credit; homesteads with an assessed 
value between $250,000 and $400,000 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 

will receive a $100 credit. Only owner-
occupied single-family homes are eligible 
to receive the funding, which will appear 
automatically on the Spring 2023 
property tax bill.  

 
Ana Tovar, SECS   

  
 

Jeffery Tompkins, 
Pattern Book  

  

Community 
Conversation and 
Breakout Groups 

Community Conversation: Public Safety and 
Crime Concerns and Possible Solutions; 
Homelessness, mental health, and drug use; 
Eskenazi Opioid Treatment Center/Big Lots 
Development (40 Minutes) 
• Public Safety and Crime Concerns: What 

resources are already available? What 
resources can be brought into the TANC 
areas for support?  

• Homelessness, Drug Use, Mental Health 
Concerns: What resources are already 
available? What resources can be brought 
into the TANC areas for support?  

• Eskenazi Opiod Treatment Clinic and Big 
Lot Development with Innovcare: What 
role can Eskenazi/Innovcare play in 
addressed neighbor concerns? 

Break Out Groups Discussion Guide:  
Security/Safety Issues - Talk about what 
could be focused on in this area/what 
resources can be brought in: 
• Police presence 
• See IMPD and MSCO working more 

closely together 
• Better data - “Dashboard” tracking and 

categorizing issues 
• Need a more immediate response 
• FLOC and Blink cameras 
• Protect LaSalle park 
• How do we provide more intensive 

reentry experience 
• Is there any way to supplement IMPD 

patrols like IDI does? Cost? 
• What else? 

Follow Up: Clarify which data 
neighbors/partners would like 
shared from MSCO, etc.  

• This could include how 
many releases, types, 
timing, etc.  

• Could this be a monthly 
report?  



 
 
 

 
 

 

Homelessness, drug use and mental health 
issues that were components of most of the 
discussion.  Talk about what could be focused 
on in this area/what resources can be 
brought in: 
• IMPD Homeless Street Outreach Team 
• Horizon House Street Outreach Team 
• Homeless Initiative Program (HIP) health 

care services 
• How could the AIC be a resource? 
• Healthcare clinic 
• Review the homeless bill of rights 
• Clean up of brush around the creek to 

have full visibility of that area 
• How can low barrier housing impact our 

issues? 
• What else?? 
What role could Eskenazi have in addressing 
the neighborhood concerns? What role could 
the developers have?  
 
Attendees broke into two in-person break-
out groups and one virtual break out groups.  
 
Group discussions included the following 
topics/comments (please note this is not an 
exhaustive list of all that was discussed in the 
breakout groups):  
Housing/Homelessness:  
• Indy Rents – residents shared challenges 

with qualifying, understanding, language 
barriers, long process  

• Residents/churches are interested in 
providing housing- what are the rules? 
HUD  

• Housing needs, hotels again this winter? 
Was it impactful? HIP receives grants for 
winter housing 

Who can trespass camps?  
• CSX will trespass camps 
• Rivers - DPW, Parks can trespass 
• Trails - DPW, Parks can trespass 
• Request by residents for Signage stating 

“No Camping” 



 
 
 

 
 

 

Beyond the camps… how can we help families, 
children, etc.? 
Community Partners:  
• MCSO plans to have representation at 

meetings and can help share and discuss 
data. MCSO just needs to know which 
data neighbors want.  

Community 
Updates  

BARTH AVENUE BRIDGE CLEANUP 
- Join KIB, Greeley & Hansen, and SENSE 
Charter School Friday, September 16 at 2:30 
PM for a Barth Avenue Bridge Cleanup. The 
area is in need of some TLC after years of 
cleanup delays and construction work, so 
come lend a hand! Email Maithilee Das for 
cleanup information: mdas@greeley-
hansen.com  
 
ROW SIGNAGE 
- We have recently received funding from the 
Herbert Simon Family Foundation to work 
with our ROW Waterway Committees in the 
creation of a few waterway-adjacent / trail / 
greenway signs. As you might recall, we were 
able to fabricate and install 17 new signs 
back in 2019-20 with the size, topics, graphics 
and locations led by you!  This round, each 
waterway will be about to determine some 
new signage -- approximately 2-4 per 
waterway (depending on the size you are 
interested in - larger, trailhead signs are more 
expensive than the smaller wayfinding ones). 
Each of ROW's six Waterways will receive 
$3,000 for signage. Please submit your ideas! 
 
PLEASANT RUN OCTOBER MEETING 
- SENSE Charter School, Thursday, October 13 
(5-6PM) 

 

 


